
Dear Parents  
Yet another term has come to an endé much to everyoneõs relief as the unexpected heat wave that hit 
Nairobi had made it virtually impossible for both the teachers and students to concentrate on the job 
at hand.  
Despite the scorching sun and the uncontrollable heat, we tried our best to beat it with preparations 
for the forthcoming exams at every level. The Year 6s and 8s with the first set of Common Entrance 
exams coming up and the Year11s, 12s and 13s with their IGCSEs, AS and A2 exams around the 
corner, were busy with revision tests and mocks. I am certain that these students are by now almost 
ready to face the challenges ahead. But learning inside the classrooms is not all that we did. We braced 
ourselves against the sweltering heat and went for our fixtures, had our swimming galas and sports 
days as served the community with very many projects as is normal at NIS.  
The newsletter will give you a good idea on all that happened at NIS this term. I hope you thoroughly 
enjoy the read.  
Now to matters more seriousé  
Please note that external exams at our Senior School commences on the 3 rd  of May and ends on the 
28 th  of June. Parents kindly ensure that children are in school on time in full uniform with all the 
necessary equipment and Statement of entries for every one of their sessions.  
My request once again to the Prep School moms who pick their children is to avoid socializing in the 
car park or even leaving the vehicles in the car park while going in to chat with the teachers at the 
pickup time. This is solely to avoid the congestion caused by stationary cars during the peak hours. 
You are welcome any other time to walk in and see the admin or the Head of School for any pressing 
issues. Also it would help to be considerate with each other in speech and action at the parking area.  
Parents at the Kindergarten please note that the pickup time in the afternoons is 3.15 pm  and so you 
are requested to avoid coming in early (in some cases as early as 2.20pm). The school buses will leave 
the compound at 3.10pm and only then will the gates be open for parents to come in and pick their 
children. This is also to avoid the traffic jams that are usually created at the Prep school entrance by 
parents, who, after picking the KG kids early, tend to park and wait for Prep school to finish at 
3.30pm. Kindly help us to minimize the traffic jams by adhering to the timings.  
I would like to encourage all parents to attend all our events and be part of the NIS family. By this, I 
donõt mean just the PTCs but also the socials, cultural events as well as the assemblies and Career 
days.  
Kindly ensure that children have decent hair styles and that they wear proper uniforms that include 
polished leather shoes to school. They need to take pride in themselves and it can only happen when 
we work together as one team. Also remember, Mobiles are not allowed in school and if found, will be 
confiscated.  
To those parents who joined us recently, I would like to reiterate that NIS is all about reviving values 
and we emphasize on this at every stage. Respect, Integrity, Self -Discipline, Courtesy and 
Spirituality  are integral for all if you have been admitted to NIS and I would like us to be partners in 
fostering these values in our children.   
I hope you all had a good Easter, rested well and are now ready for the final term of this academic 
year.  
I wish all the candidates the very best and pray for strength and courage to do your exams well.  
Thank you and God bless!  
Mrs. Lee . 
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KINDERGARTEN 

Once again we have come to the end of another very successful and exciting term!  
While working on our academics, we have also had various events and activities that have 
kept us busy throughout the term.  
Here are some of the highlights of term 2:  

Clubs:  The children have participated in various club activities this term. They have 
learnt many skills in the art & craft club, roller skating club, Monkeynastix club, Kara-
te and Taekwondo clubs, horse Riding, Pottery, Modern Dance, Indian dance and Con-
temporary/Ballet clubs. All the children seemed to thoroughly enjoy their chosen club.  
 
Sports Day:  We held our sports day on the 4 th  of March this term. Each child got to 
participate in at least one flat race and one obstacle race. The childrenõs races were 
very interesting and superb fun. The mumsõ and dadsõ races were equally exhilarating 
as well as hilarious. Luckily this time the weather favoured us and it was an extremely 
successful event.  
 
Field Trips : This term the kindergarten took a trip to Mlango farm which was very ex-
citing. Once we arrived, we were given a brief introduction after which we went on a 
walk, observing the different plants grown there. We learned about various fruits and 
vegetables as well as organic farming. We got to experience what a real farm is like; 
much like the farms the children have heard about in story books. In the field the chil-
dren picked Kale leaves and got to feed the leaves to the horses, pigs, donkeys, goats 
and turkeys. The highlight of the visit was when the children got to pick strawberries 
followed by playtime in the small farm playground and lastly a fun picnic. The children 
enjoyed the trip immensely.  
 
Fun day: Our ôEaster Eggstravaganzaõ was terrific!  It was an enjoyable last day of 
school for the children; it included jumping castles, face painting, henna, puppet 
show, balloon modelling, dancing, Easter egg hunt, horse riding and much more. 
Great fun!  
 
 
We certainly have had an amazing term!  
Thank you for your continued support and contributions across this term.  
We wish you a restful and fun filled Easter break and look forward to seeing you in the 
next term.  



 

PREP SCHOOL 

2016 knocked on the door just the other day and here we are ready to celebrate Easter and 
holidays!  

The term has really been busy with lots of activities going on all through as follows:  

Parentsõ Orientation- From 11 th  to 15 th  of January we had Parents Orientations. This time 
we touched on curriculum areas and expectations. This was highly appreciated by all the 
parents in attendance.  

 
Club Assemblies - For this term, every Friday, a different club came up with a presentation 
of what goes on in each club and did a wonderful job. These presentations were also well 
attended by parents. We thank each and every one of you.  

 Coffee with Parents - This is something new that we added on our calendar and the support 
for the same was immense from the parents. Lots of areas concerning general wellbeing of 
the child in school as well as at home were discussed and were put into practice. We wish to 
have more of such discussions every term.  

Parent -Teacher Consultation ð As usual, this day was very fruitful as teachers and parents 
were able to iron out areas of concerns in academics.  

We would like to urge a few parents who have not turned up for both term 1 and 2 
PTCs to make sure they do not miss this opportunity as it helps the child go a long 
way.  

Mufti Day ð was celebrated on 19 th  February 2016 themed òValentineõs Dayó. Pupils 
enthusiastically cat walked and entertained the crowd. We were also able to raise around 
Ksh.8000/= for Schoolõs Cancer Initiative Project ð CATSI.  

Inter -school Sports Events ð Our students took part in friendly matches, tournaments and 
swimming galas this term where they were exposed to various inter school level competitions 
as they brought glory to school.  

Inter -school spelling bee - The annual Interschool Spelling Bee Challenge was held at 
Oshwal Academy (Primary) and ran from Wednesday, 3 rd February through Friday, 5 th  
February. Our school had all classes represented from Year 2 to Year 6.  

The students were able to mingle with, and learn from students from other schools.  Most of 
the spelling strategies learnt in class were put to good practice. Consequently, they should be 
emphasized during lessons. It was a learning experience and certainly NIS will perform better 
in the next spelling Bee Challenge.  

Overall, NIS was 5th out of 10 participating schools. Our overall position was affected by our 

not fielding competitors in Year 1.  

Annual Swimming Gala ð During this event, everyone from year 2 to year 6 participated. 
The day was a great success, all pupils and involved staff thoroughly enjoyed themselves 
with the sense of team spirit.  
The day started with the school prayer, pledge and national anthem. The four houses then 
proceeded onto a march around the pool side to welcome parents and guests.  
 



 

The pupils found themselves taking part in many traditional Swimming races, catering for all 
abilities. The students took part in go fishing races, kickboard races, Freestyle, Backstroke and 
Breaststroke, as well as Relays. Although the students were having lots of fun, these races were 
taken very seriously and the competitive spirit grew stronger in each race.  
Thank you to all the parents and teachers who helped out at the event. The support that you give 
to NIS Swimming Gala is invaluable. Well done to all the students who took part; many Bronze, 
Silver and Gold medals were given away throughout the morning.  
 
Field Trips ð As a part of our out -side school extended learning, all pupils at NIS went for a day 

out as follows:  

Year 2  
This term the year 2 class visited Kazuri Beads Factory located in Karen, Kenya. Under the 

guidance of Teacher Joseph, the children each got a chance to interact with the women and 

help them make clay beads. They also saw how the beads are fired in a kiln, painted and 

made into beautiful jewellery. They then went to the shop and bought their own necklace/

bracelet making kit to take home. The trip ended with a sumptuous picnic. It was indeed an 

exciting experience with the children learning how a natural product like clay can be made 

into manufactured goods for sale.  

Year 3  
On the 21 st of January 2016 the year 3 class went to Karura forest to 
learn about the conservation of trees and their importance.  
When we arrived there, we were welcomed with open arms and started 
our journey through the forest. The children were able to see the differ-
ence between the two forests, natural and man -made. They were able 
to give the importance of trees. We were then led to the caves where 
children got the opportunity to see bats and the oldest tree in Karura 
forest which is 300 years old.  
After walking for long we finally reached the waterfall and the children 
learnt that the water comes from the Aberdares. Two hours later we 
finally arrived where we started from. The children were tired and hun-
gry. They sat down and ate their lunch and played in the big field 
which had slides and a see -saw.  
We thank Karura forest management for the lovely experience.  


